
 

MUNCY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

June  18,  2020 
 

 
The meeting of the Muncy Borough Council was called to order via ZOOM teleconference 
meeting (ZOOM ID # 829 1344 5494), (1-929-436-2866)  at 7:00 P.M. by President Ed 
Feigles.   
 
Council Members participating: Ed Feigles, Rick Umpstead, Thad Martin, Richard Baker, 
Linda Stein, and Scott Delany.  Absent was:  Dana Bertin and Mayor Jon Ort 
                                             
Staff participating:    Secretary/Treasurer – Jeff Sholtis, Borough Manger – Dennis Holt,  
Solicitor – Chris Kenyon, and Police Chief Dorman. 
  
Minutes:   The minutes of the May 19, 2020 meeting were then approved on a motion by 
Mr. Delany, seconded by Ms. Stein, and carried. 
       
Treasurer’s Report:   The May Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion by Ms. Stein 
seconded by Mr. Delany, and carried.   
   
Old Business:    None 
 
New Business:   2020 Paving Program - The Borough Manager reviewed the Paving Bids 
with Council to include a bid for Tar and Chip (sealcoat) on (5) Unimproved Alleys and 
Waldron Park – parking lot. 
Bid amount $19,656.78.  The manager also noted the work will include re-sealing streets from 
last year with loose gravel at no charge. 
On a motion by Mr. Feigles, seconded by Mr. Martin, and carried, Council accepted the Tar 
& Chip Bid of the lowest bidder, Hammaker East LTD. 
 
Lycoming County Aid – Liquid Fuels Grant (2020) – The Borough Manager explained 
that the total amount of the grant is for $2,340 and includes $400 supplement for attending 
LTAP meetings.  
 
Mr. Baker as well as other Council members pointed out several properties that have code 
violations.  Mr. Umpstead suggested that the (3) Bridge reports be reviewed and consider 
doing some maintenance work on them. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM 
  
Respectfully submitted,  
Dennis Holt,  Council Secretary   

 


